Brock University Accessibility Advisory Committee Meeting 

Minutes

 March 2, 2009


Present: Margaret Sanderson, Marie Cutler, Marie Belliveau (Co-Chair), Sarah Marshall, Frances Owen (Co-Chair), Judith Brooder, Beverley Boudreau, Roman Pizzacalla (ASL Interpreter), Mary Jane Wasynski, LeeAnn Cayer, Marla Portfilio, Caitlyn McCuaig, Shelley Stewart, Mike Waechter, Jack Miller, Krystine Donato, Jesse Barraza, Kelly Veld (Recording Secretary), (Guests: see below).

Regrets: Jeff Boggs, Scott Walker
1.  
Call to order at circa 5:00 pm.
2. 
Welcome and Introduction of Guests:
· Introduction of Guests: Rico Natale, Project Manager, Web Redesign, Andy Morgan, Research Support & Web Services, Information Technology Services, David Standish, Assistive Technologist, Student Development Centre, Janet Muenzberger, Project Manager, Facilities Management, Dirk De Clercq, Faculty of Business.

· Introductions around the table from committee members.

3.

Minutes of January 19, 2009 meeting approved.
4.
Request for Input by BUAAC: Proposed Draft Employment Standard (AODA) - Margaret on behalf of Susan Mifsud, asked the BUAAC members if anyone was interested in volunteering to review the draft document. Those interested can contact Margaret by email and she will notify Susan to have Human Resources staff send it to you. Jack Miller, Shelley Stewart and Marie Cutler volunteered at the meeting.
5.
Guest Presentation/Feedback: Entrepreneurship and Disability -

Dirk De Clercq shared information about his research study and asked BUAAC members to suggest possible additional survey respondents. Suggestions from BUAAC included: adding a link to the Alumni web page; Beverley offered to assist with the design of the survey; Mary Jane offered to help with the logistics of others completing survey. Margaret encouraged BUAAC members with disabilities to complete the survey.
6. Guest Presentation/Update/Action Required: Brock University Accessible Built Environment (spreadsheet distributed) – Janet Muenzberger reviewed the status of Accessibility Audit projects completed; the anticipated start of others and asked for assistance from BUAAC members to endorse those on the spreadsheet. The following decisions were made with respect to these projects:
· # 72-2007 Campus Washrooms Accessibility Renovations: Preliminary design investigation completed. FM recommends developing a plan for creating FADS accessible washrooms across the campus and especially in the older buildings; looking at the entire campus with the intent to identify where new washrooms can be created to provide most impact.

BUAAC endorsed: Development of university wide plan for creating accessible washrooms.
· # 73-2007 Door operators and hold open devices various locations: Completed at ST main entrance, MC A200 and Taro 200 levels both leading to Jubilee Courtyard, WC 200 level male and female washrooms, D.S. Howes Theatre single use washroom, TH level 200 single use washroom behind Tim Horton’s, MC J200 level single use washrooms, Library 5th floor single use washroom, four hold devices completed in the servery area of ST and the ST 300 level Registrar’s Office.

BUAAC endorsed: remaining funds be transferred to project 38-2009 to contribute toward ST single use washrooms on levels 200, 400 & 500.
· # 74-2007 TH 247, 242, 243/D.S. Howes Lecture Halls Handrails: Completed.

BUAAC endorsed: remaining funds to complete the next 5 classrooms: STH203, STH204, TA203, TA303 & TH245.
· # 75-2007 Thistle corridor and ST washroom redesign: Design work is completed and estimates provided.


BUAAC endorsed: remaining funds be transferred to project 38-2009 to contribute toward ST single use washrooms on levels 200, 400 & 500. Signage required on ST 4th floor advising patrons that if the washroom is occupied, the 3rd floor is available for use.
· #37-2009 Detectable warning surfaces STH lecture hall stairs: Preliminary investigation work underway with intent to schedule installation approx. May/June 2009.
· # 38-2009 ST main floor washroom renovations: Working drawings currently underway for completion of this work during the summer break.

BUAAC endorsed: Funds remaining from projects 73-2007 and 75-2007 to be used toward this washroom and also ST523 and ST410 to bring them as close as possible to FADS compliance.

· #39-2009 Hamilton campus ramp: Work scheduled to be completed May/June 2009.
7.
Guest Presentation/Feedback: Brock University Web Redesign – Rico gave the committee an overview of their progress. Academica was chosen for this project, Rico will bring a representative to a future BUAAC meeting for updates. Accessibility testing will begin in March/April to staff, students and alumni. The launch date for the Capital Campaign is March 10th. Rico discussed the creation of an ad hoc BUAAC sub-committee, to assist with developing a testing plan and then report back to this committee (see attached PowerPoint). Shelley Stewart, Krystine Donato and Beverley Boudreau volunteered; anyone else interested can notify Margaret Sanderson. Staff representatives will include: Andy Morgan, David Standish and Tom Hall.
· BUAAC recommendations: Mandatory accessibility training of all content management editors and on-going training of new staff. A letter from BUAAC to Project Steering Committee on including this within Web Policy development. Margaret will work with the Co-Chairs to draft.
Motion:  Beverley Boudreau      Seconded:  Marie Cutler   APPROVED 

8.
Discussion/Feedback: Storage Lockers for Students with Disabilities, Library/Schmon Tower Floor 1 – Judith asked the committee for suggestions on the new home/placement of lockers previously located in the Library prior to the Learning Commons construction. Discussion ensued regarding possible locations. The committee was asked to email suggestions to Judith Brooder. Locations suggested include: Plaza, Student Centre Food Court entrance, Scooter storage in Plaza, continue request to use BUSU lockers in Tower downstairs, across Glenridge in East Academic location(s).
9. Discussion/Feedback: Niagara Specialized Transit - Krystine discussed feedback from the Region of Niagara Accessibility Committee meeting re: the newspaper article on February 7/09 in the Welland Tribune. Aspects of the article were incorrect. Suggestions from committee to send a positive feedback letter to the Region to keep this service running, as a committee – we appreciate the service. Action: Protocol of sending this letter will be reviewed by Margaret and Co-Chairs.
10.
Information/Circulation: Brock University Accessibility Advisory      Committee Terms of Reference and University Accessibility (AODA) Steering Committee Terms of Reference – Margaret circulated approved Terms of Reference by Senior Administrative Council (Jan. 27/09) with the AODA component added in. The University Accessibility web page will have the BUAAC agenda, minutes and BUAAC Term of Reference documents posted on it. Any comments or questions please email Margaret.
11. “2 Minute Updates”:
Marla:  International Women’s Day being celebrated Thursday, March 5th in the Sankey Chambers from 3:00 – 4:00 pm.

Judith:  Invitations to the Making a Difference Luncheon given to BUAAC members.
Shelley:  City of St. Catharines, Accessibility Plan will be presented on March 30th on Cogeco.
Marie B.: Letter was sent to Steven Pillar re: washrooms in the lower level of Schmon Tower for Thistle Courtyard/Marche project. A thank you letter was sent to FAHS for allowing this committee to use this room for our meetings.

Meeting adjourned at 7:18 pm. 

     Next Meeting: Monday, April 6th at 4:30 – 7:00 pm.
